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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been lovely to see the children back this week, we hope you all had a restful 

Easter break.  As always they have settled back into their learning and are looking 

forward to the term.   

Thank you to Mr Saltearn and Mrs Blacker who accompanied the Year 6 children 

on their residential to Skern Lodge, we really appreciate staff giving up their own 

time to support these trips.  

Myself and Mrs Manning visited them on Tuesday and, as always they never cease 

to amaze us with their teamwork and determination. They mixed really well with 

their peers from Winkleigh, which is always lovely to see.  It is such a great oppor-

tunity to overcome any fears or worries they may have, although seeing them on 

the high ropes I’m not sure they have any! 

We have so many exciting events happening this term, I know lots of the children 

are looking forward to the whole federation trip to the Demon Dentist in May. 

 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 24TH APRIL 

Saturday 22nd April 
 Deadline for booking school meals and before school club 

on the Gateway for w/c 1st May 

Monday 24th April 
 PE lessons today: Class 2 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Sports Club (All Key Stages) 

Tuesday 25th April 

 

 PE lessons today: Class 1 

 

Wednesday 26th April 

 From 9.15am -11.00am Preschool Stay & Play 

 Wellies and Waterproof clothing for Preschool and         

Reception children 

 Forest School Yr 3 & 4 

Thursday 27th April  PE lessons today: Class 2 

Friday 28th April 
 PE lessons today: Class 1 

 Forest School Yr 3 & 4 

Saturday 29th April  
 Booking school meals and before school club on the Gateway 

W/C 8th May 

Emails sent this week:  Spellings, Preschool Class 1 and Class 2  and topic web for summer term,  Residential to 

Wildwood Escot Yr 4 



 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

 

 

 

Preschool 

Wow! A wonderful start to the Summer term. It has been lovely 
to see the children again after the holidays and they have been 
full of chat about what they have been up to.  
This week we started our topic 'Mad about Minibeasts!' So far 
we have been making bugs using play dough, sorting different 
coloured insects and sharing lots of stories and non fiction 
books about our favourite bugs!  
The children have also been painting their portraits for our class display.  
Wellie Wednesday was a great success- thank you for remembering wellies and wa-
terproofs!  
 
Have a super weekend. 
  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

We hope you all had a lovely Easter break. The children have come back to school 

full of enthusiasm and we have had a very busy week. Reception have been dis-

cussing bus and coach journeys they have made and thinking about where they 

would like to go if they were a bus or coach. Maths activities have involved num-

bers to 20 and beyond by playing games and counting.  

Year 1 and 2 have started a unit of work on the book, Grow Your Own Lettuce by 

Helen Lanz. They have learnt some of the text, written their own instructions for do-

ing something and compared some of the ways instructions are provided. In Maths, Year 1 and 2 have 

started a unit of work on Weight and Volume. They have been measuring the weight of objects (using cu-

bes or grams) and comparing the weights. 

In other lessons, the children have been comparing the houses in Kampong Ayer (Brunei) to their own 

houses, learning about the different categories of animals, starting to program Bee Bots and finding out 

how to have a healthy diet.   

A great start to the term Class 1, well done! 

 

Mrs Godly                                 

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
 

What an action packed first week back!  
 
Year 5 and 6 enjoyed their residential to Skern Lodge with our friends from Year 5 at 
Winkleigh. What a fantastic week, with sunshine and some great memories made. The 
children enjoyed the different activities, high ropes, tunnels, assault course, rafting and 
kayaking. The children showed real resilience, determination and independence 
throughout the week. It was fantastic to see the children throw themselves into new 
challenges and over come some fears. Thank you to Mr Walter and Miss Parsons from 
Year 5 at Winkleigh for helping to look after us on our residential.  
 
Today is Years 3 and 4’s first day of forest school and we look forward to hearing about 
all the activities you get up to with Mrs Blacker.  
 
Next week we have two forest schools on Wednesday and Friday.  
 
PE will stay as Monday and Thursdays, Full PE kit to be worn please. 
 
 
Have a great weekend Class 2  
 

Mr Saltearn 

 

Class 2 



 

 

 
17TH - 19TH APRIL 2023 

SKERN LODGE RESIDENTIAL  

 
 



 

 

 PRESCHOOL NEWS 

  



 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
  17th April 2023 to 19th July 2023 

Check calendar for deadline dates. 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Kings 

Nympton Primary School, which entitles your child/ren to re-

ceive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

 

 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/

document/haf-providers-easter-2023/  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/document/haf-providers-easter-2023/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/document/haf-providers-easter-2023/

